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Parents Notice No.: 2223 007
Caritas Tuen Mun Marden Foundation Secondary School
2022-2023 Parents Notice

1 September 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Policy on using students’ images

In order to promote close cooperation with parents, we may take photographs or video
recordings of your child taking part in learning activities (on-campus or off-campus), not only for
letting parents know about their children’s school life, but also for the purposes of education
exchange, community connection and school promotion. In addition, the work of the students
including assignments, outcomes of activities and work of competitions may be selected and
photocopied for the use in education exchanges, publications or exhibitions to celebrate students’
efforts and achievements.

To this end, it is important to obtain your permission for your child’s images and work being
used in the above education activities and promotion. If you disagree with the use of images and
work of your children for public display purposes, please write to inform the school for follow up.

Please complete the reply slip and return it to the class teacher.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Yuen Kwok Ming
Principal

Parents Notice No.: 2223 007

Dear Sir,

| acknowledge the notice on “Policy on using students’ images”.

Name of Student

Class and Class no. : ( )

Signature of Parent / Guardian :

Name of Parent / Guardian

Date




